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Dear staff, parents/carers, 

On Tuesday 14 May 2024, a roof leak and suspected mould was found on the ceiling of the 

Aboriginal Education Room in Building CI at Chifley College Senior Campus. 

As a precautionary measure, the room was locked and made out of bounds to students and staff 

so we could investigate the roof leak and suspected mould. 

We engaged an independent hygienist to provide recommendations on the appropriate 

remediation action required. The hygienist recommended that repairing the roof and fixing the leak 

would prevent future mould, and to replace the affected section of ceiling sheet. 

Work to remove the damaged section of ceiling, fix the leak and repair affect parts of the roof and 

ceiling took place between Friday 17 May 2024 and Monday 20 May 2024. 

The work is now complete and the room open for use.  

All work involving hazardous materials took place outside of school hours, with additional safety 

measures put in place while work was done. All inspections and remediation works have been 

conducted in accordance with recommendations from the independent hygienist.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 

If you have any questions, please contact the NSW Department of Education on the details below. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.  
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